FROM FR. JASON

- - ~ Dear Brothers and Sisters,
WE JOIN IN PRAYER FOR
* THE LEGAL PROTECTION This Wednesday, January 22nd, is the Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Un-

OF THE UNBORN born Children. On Friday, January 24th, this year’s March for Life in Washington,
D.C. will take place. “Life: Why We March” is the theme for this year’s March for
Life. May we always treasure and defend all life and all lives.

On October 10, 2024, Jeanne Mancini, President of the March for Life Education
. and Defense Fund, issued the following press release about this year’s March for
Life:

“Washington, D.C. — Today, the March for Life Education and Defense Fund an-
nounced the theme for the 52nd annual March for Life — “Life: Why We March.”
' March for Life President Jeanne Mancini and March for Life President-elect Jennie
' Bradley Lichter unveiled the theme at the organization’s headquarters in Washington,
D.C. and discussed how the theme highlights the values at the heart of the pro-life movement. “Life: Why We
March” seeks to unify, encourage and strengthen pro-life advocates in this next phase of the battle for life.

Over the past 52 years, the March for Life has collectively united millions of pro-life Americans from every age,
background, nationality and faith with a common purpose: to witness to the inherent dignity and worth of every sin-
gle human life, especially those endangered by abortion. The March’s powerful presence in the nation’s capital every
January has demonstrated the seriousness, conviction and permanence of the movement. It has also helped educate
Americans about the beauty of the lives of unborn children and their mothers so that a majority of Americans now
support protections for life in the womb at least by the time a baby can feel the pain of an abortion.

In the two years since the Dobbs decision, the pro-life community has fought the advancement of relentless and
radical pro-abortion legislation at both the state and federal level; faced attempts to destroy and discredit pro-life
pregnancy resource centers; and even battled deadly misinformation campaigns related to state pro-life protections —
all which allow medical treatment to save the life of pregnant women.

“Life: Why We March” will encourage pro-life advocates to draw renewed energy for this challenging moment in the
movement by reflecting on the basic truth that inspires the pro-life cause: every human life — including the unborn
and their mothers — is beautiful, has unique dignity, and worthy of protection.. “Life: Why We March” invites all
Americans of good will to recognize and unite around this truth.

“During 52+ years of marching, the pro-life community has seen countless highs and lows, but the value of vulnerable unborn children
and their mothers has not changed. Neither can our resolve to protect and provide for these vulnerable lives change, even in the face of set-
backs and attacks from those who tragically fail to recognize their equal dignity. We hope that this year’s theme: “Life: Why We March”
can be a source of renewed energy and focus so needed for this moment,” said Jeanne Mancini, President of the March for Life
Education and Defense Fund, “Many in our nation see this issue as a cause that divides. May onr humble voices and peaceful pres-
ence serve as a reminder of the beauty and dignity of every human life, and as an invitation to all Americans to come together in recogni-
tion of this truth and to serve the most vulnerable.””

Today’s Gospel speaks of a miracle at the wedding in Cana through Mary’s intervention. Mary represents the
Church’s intervention in our lives. Both Mary and the Church bring our problems to Jesus, and He is the one who
makes everything into new and better wine. May we never forget that every marriage and family who truly put their
lives in the hands of Jesus will never be disappointed, even if the wine runs short.

Peace,
7



